
Coming Events September  

 

3 Sep (Sat) The Users Group (TUG) 1000 OVC  
 

16 Sep (Fri) EXCOM Meeting 1115 MCBH OôClub  

 

28 Sep (Wed) Mayor Peter Carlisle 

Luncheon Hickam OôClub 1130  
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ñNever Forget The Cost of Our Freedomò  
Written by Colonel ANDREW D. INGRAM USAF 

 

Thoughts on a recent day at work.  

I had an unforgettable day yesterday and wanted to share it 

with you. I know we've all sat around and discussed in de-

tail why we do what we do and if we will be willing to 

continue to do what we do day in and day out regardless of 

deployments, retirement decisions, job opportunities, 

missed birthdays, missed holidays, etc. This is something I 

wanted to share and you were the people that came to 

mind. It's another reason I continue to serve; I guess be-

cause many others do and sacrifice a lot more, some even 

their lives.  

My crew was alerted yesterday to find that our mission 

had changed. We were now a backup to a high priority 

mission originating from Afghanistan . When I asked 

where we would be going the answer was "back to the 

states". Later I learned our destination was Dover.  

I was the aircraft commander for one of two C-17s that transferred the Chinook heli-

copter crash soldiers back home. The crew that started this mission in Afghanistan 

would end up running out of crew duty day and need another crew to continue the 

soldiersô journey. We just happened to be available. After being alerted and going 

through our normal sequence, I found myself at the foot of the aircraft steps.  

Before I took my first step upward I noticed a transfer case close to the door. I had 

only seen one in pictures. The American Flag was tucked smartly, folded and secured 

on top. I paused at the bottom of the stairs, took a deep breath and continued up with 

my mind and eyes focusing on making it to the next ladder leading to the cockpit. 

However, as I entered, I couldn't help but notice the remaining nineteen transfer cases 

in the cargo compartment. The entire cargo compartment was filled with identical 

transfer cases with American Flags. I made my way up to the cockpit and received a 

briefing from the previous aircraft commander. After the briefing we exchanged a 

handshake and the other pilot was on his way.   (Freedom: continued on page 5) 

Coming Events October 
 

1 Oct (Sat) The Users Group (TUG) 1000 OVC  

1 Oct (Sat) US Army Retiree Appreciation Day 0800 

Hale Ikena, Fort Shafter  

TBD Oct (Mon) PAC Meeting 1100 Sam Sneadôs  

17 Oct (Mon) Marine Wounded Warrior Luncheon 1130 

MCBH Oôclub  

21 Oct (Fri) EXCOM Meeting 1115 MCBH OôClub  

Mayor Carlisle to Speak at Hickam 

Mayor to make second  

appearance before MOAA at 

Joint Chapter Luncheon 

Peter Carlisle returns to Hickam 

AFB on Wednesday, September 28, 

2011 this time as Mayor of the City 

and County of Honolulu.  His last 

appearance was in 2008 as Prose-

cuting Attorney.  A fiery speaker he 

kept the attention of nearly 100 

members of the Hawaii State Chap-

ter and the Aloha Chapter.  A simi-

lar turnout is expected this time so 

early reservations are appreciated.  

Mayor Carlisle was sworn in on 

October 11, 2010 elected to finish 

out Mayor Hannemannôs term who 

resigned to run for Governor. 

After graduating in 1977 from 

UCLA Law School, Carlisle came 

to Honolulu where he met his wife 

Judy and raised his daughter Aspen 

and son Benson.  He is serving in 

his 25th year as a City and County 

of Honolulu employee and is its 

13th Mayor.  (Reservations: page 5) 
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Aloha.   
 

Hawaii Legislative re-districting begins!  As noted here, the Hawaii Apportionment Commission has 

put military personnel and their families back into the population data base used to re-district state House 

and Senate seats.  Maps are on line and you may find yourself in a different district with possibly a new 

person representing you after the 2012 elections.  Care is taken to keep district populations as equal as possible but given the 

differences among Hawaii counties, it is often hard to do without creating ñcanoe districtsò that include more than one 

county. The DOD data provided to the Commission has more privacy provisions this year that makes it very hard to extract 

military personnel and especially families from the data base.  Even if there is a court challenge, it may not be possible to 

accurately realign the numbers. You may want to go to public hearings in your neighborhood to see just where your district 

boundaries will lie. 
 

Whatôs up in Washington?  For the last several months we have been trying to understand just what the potential impact 

on currently serving and retired military personnel will be in the near and even far-distant future, given the budget complica-

tions and contention between the President and the Congress. As you read this, the so-called ñCongressional Super Commit-

teeò will not likely have reached an agreement, let alone have their recommendations approved by Congress.  If no Congres-

sional agreement, the default has major cuts in defense and security budgets, but no details. 
 

ñDonôt Fear Scary Retirement Headlinesò writes Tom Philpott, a most knowledgeable military affairs reporter.  He notes 

the Defense Business Board, business executives who advise SECDEF on streamlining DOD, did propose major changes in 

future eligibility and retired pay calculations. However, most of its previous recommendations such as combining service 

medical commands and large TRICARE increases were never given much weight. No one in DOD has embraced these pro-

posals.  We will probably see small increases in TRICARE Standard and Prime premiums and possible adjustment in the 

COLA calculation for military retirement and other federal pension plans, including Social Security.  Beyond that nothing is 

at all clear as the 2012 election hype continues.  Iôd ask you to ñstay tunedò but donôt know where to read, look or listen!  
     

    Semper Fi,   Tom    

Presidentõs  Perspective   

by LtCol  Tom  Smyth  USMC (Ret)  

 

HAWAII STATE CHAPTER of the MILITARY OFFICERS ASSOCIATION OF AMERICA                                   

New Membership Application or Current Member Dues Payment (enter name and changes only) 
Name: _____________________________________________________________ Male  Ǐ     Female  Ǐ 
                              Last                                       First                            MI 

New Member Application  Ǐ   Current Regular Member   Ǐ     Current Auxiliary Member Ǐ 

Address:____________________________________________________________________________________ 

Date of birth:_________________________  National MOAA membership No. __________________________   

Home Phone:_______________  E-mail:________________________________________  

If married, spouseôs first name:_____________  Last name, if different than yours:___________________ 
_________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Regular Members:  Active duty, retired, or former military officers are eligible for regular membership. 

Service ______  Rank _______  Active Duty  Ǐ   Retired  Ǐ   Reserve  Ǐ   National Guard  Ǐ   Former Officer  Ǐ 

Dues: $25 per year;  5 years for $100.  Active Duty: 1st year $10.  Those 90 and older: free!  
___________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Auxiliary Members:  Widows or widowers are eligible for membership whose spouses were regular members or 

were eligible for regular membership. Rank of spouse: _______ Service of spouse: ________ 

Dues: $20 per year;  5 years for $75;  Those 90 and older: free!  
___________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Dues Enclosed $ __________ Optional Donation: Scholarships $ __________ Community Services $_________ 
 

 Total Remittance: $__________ Mail check to Hawaii State Chapter MOAA, PO Box 1185, Kailua HI 96734-1185 

 

US Army Retiree Appreciation Day 
U.S. Army Retiree Council, Hawaii is conducting their annual Retiree Appreciation Day program on Saturday, October 1, 

2011, 0800-1145 at the Hale Ikena (Bldg 711), Fort Shafter.   
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Elected Officers  
 

President 

LtCol Tom Smyth USMC 

531-2829 

tjsmyth6@aol.com 
 

1st Vice President 

Capt Glen Van Ingen USAF 

292-6844 

gvan@hawaii.rr.com  
 

 2d Vice President 

CDR Bill Moore USN 

261-4071 

buckeye@hawaiiantel.net 

Appointed Officers  
 

Secretary - Helen Baker 

753-7793 

propinvst@hawaii.rr.com 
  

Treasurer  

LtCol Geoff Bangs USAF 

261-1455 

gmbangs@hawaiiantel.net 
 

Accountant  

LTC Richard DeLong, USA 

486-0439 

 rasbma@yahoo.com 
 

Auxiliary - Anna Blackwell 

739-9164 

annagram2@aol.com 
 

Legal 

COL Terry Thomason USA 

247-5255 

turtlealoha@aol.com 
 

Chair LAVA  

CAPT George Sullivan USN 

623-2243 

alohasully@earthlink.net 
 

State Legislative Affairs 

LtCol Tom Smyth USMC 

531-2829 tjsmyth6@aol.com 
 

Chair Personal Affairs 

CDR Bill Moore USN 

261-4071 

buckeye@hawaiiantel.net 

 

 

Chaplain 

CH(COL) Ron Bezanson USA  

292-6095  

bezansonrs01@aol.com 
 

Chair Public Affairs  

VACANT  
 

Official Photographer 

VACANT  
 

Chair ROTC Scholarships 

COL Ralph JWK Hiatt USA  

261-3301  

hiattr@hawaii.rr.com  
 

Chair Community Affairs  

Kathy Delong   

486-0439 

rasbma@yahoo.com 
 

Co-Editors PHK  

 CH(COL) Ron Bezanson USA 

955-4838 

bezansonrs@gmail.com 
 

CAPT George Sullivan USN 

623-2243 

alohasully@earthlink.net 
 

Webmaster 

Bob Ranaldo 

941-0602 

bobranaldo@yahoo.com 
 

Database Mgt 

Maj George Montague USAF 

239-4222 

montagueg001@hawaii.rr.com 
 

TUG  

Col Lou Torraca USAF 

254-3286  

af06hi@gmail.com 
 

 Surgeon 

CDR John Boyer USN 

988-1966 

boyeraloha@aol.com 
 

Sergeant ïatï Arms 

VACANT  
 

Directory Business Manager 

VACANT  

Executive Committee  

 

Thinning of the Ranks 

 

 

LTCOL Harold Tiahrt, USAFR (Ret)  died 15 August 

2011, with interment at Punchbowl.  A decorated WW11 

veteran drafted into US Army in 1941.  Piloted 43 B-17 

combat missions leaving as a Command Pilot with over 9000 

hours.  Retired from USAF and DOD with combined 43 

years of military and civilian service including many years 

as test pilot with USAF Van Nuys, CA.  Survived by his 

wife, Patricia, of 63 years and 7 of their 8 children and 19 

grand/great grandchildren. 
 

CDR William C. Gibson, Jr. USN (Ret) of Kaneohe died 4 

August 2011.  A resident of Pohai Nani since 1994.  During 

WW11 CDR Gibson served as Gunnery Officer aboard Mer-

chant vessels sailing in convoys in the North Atlantic. He 

survived the sinking of two ships that went down in that 

Nazi submarine infested region.  Bill was pre-deceased by 

his wife and was a long time supporter of our MOAA Chap-

ter.  Survived by son William C. III, daughter Helen Ahn 

and a grandchild. 
 

Binnacle List 
 

COL Louis A. Torraca, Jr.  

 

- - CHAPTER SOCIAL EVENTS - - 
THIS MONTH  

 

Wednesday, SEPTEMBER 28 @ 1130 

Mayor Peter Carlisle - Hickam OôClub Poly Gazebo 
  

Monday, OCTOBER 17 @ 1115 

"Wounded Warrior Program" - K Bay OôClub  
 

Friday, NOVEMBER 18 @ 1600 

Annual Meeting w/ Special Guest followed by  

Mongolian BBQ - K-Bay OôClub 
 

Thursday, DECEMBER 8 @1800  

Annual Christmas Dinner - Hale Koa Hotel  

Military Trivia   
 

We all heard of the Battle of  

Midway... what role did the carrier  

Midway, CV-41, play? 
 

Answer on page 4. 

 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
 

Chair, RADM C. Bruce Smith, USN (Ret), 2011-2013 

CAPT John Peters, USN (Ret), 2011-2013 

Col Jim Gebhard, USAF (Ret) 2011-2013 

COL Ralph Hiatt, USA (Ret), 2009-2011 

LCDR Tom Marzec, USN (Ret), 2009-2011 

Trish Kubach, 2009-2011 

Helen Peil Baker, 2010-2012 

CDR Bill Moore, USN (Ret), 2010-2012 

CAPT George Sullivan, USN (Ret) 2010-2012 
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2011 CHAPTER DONATIONS 
 

As of 20 June 2011 -   TOTAL GOAL IS $7000  
Received to date $4,295 (Scholarships and Community Service)  

 

DIAMOND CONTRIBUTORS ($1,000 or MORE)  
Clara G. Cook, Phillip Heyenga 

 

PLATINUM CONTRIBUTORS ($500 to $1,000)  
Bruce Smith 

 

GOLD CONTRIBUTORS ($100 TO $499)  
Constance McQuillan, Myrl K. Noggle, Laudra Eber, Virginia Frizelle, Tom Smyth,  

George & Roberta Sullivan   
 

SILVER CONTRIBUTORS ($50 TO $99) 
Jerry East, Jack Miller, Ellen McGarry, Bill Moore, John Peters, Glen Van Ingen, Jim Gebhard 

 

BRONZE CONTRIBUTORS ($25 TO $49) 
Kathleen Brown, Mary Ceccarelli, Robert Walden, Mark Torreano, Sue Schneiderman,  

Dick Armstrong, Dave Belatti, Roy McArdle  
 

If you donated in any of these categories and your name is not present call me, Geoff Bangs 261-1455 

NEVER ASK A GUNNY... 
by Richard Mullins from the Sgt. Grit newsletter 

 

A young Marine officer was in a serious car accident, but the only visible permanent injury was to both of his ears, which were 

amputated. Since he wasn't physically impaired he remained in the Marines and eventually rose to the rank of General. He was 

however, very sensitive about his appearance. One day the General was interviewing three Marines for his personal aide. The 

first was an aviator, and it was a great interview. At the end of the interview the General asked him, "Do you notice anything 

different about me?" 

The young officer answered, "Why yes, sir. I couldn't help but notice that you have no ears." The general got very angry at the 

lack of tact and threw him out. 

The second interview was with a female Lieutenant, and she was even better. The General asked her the same question, "Do you 

notice anything different about me?" She replied, "Well, sir, you have no ears." The General threw her out also. 

The third interview was with a Marine Gunny. He was articulate, looked extremely sharp and seemed to know more than the 

two officers combined (surprise). 

The General wanted this guy, and went ahead with the same question, "Do you notice anything different about me?" 

To his surprise, the Gunny said, "Yes sir, you wear contact lenses." 

The General was very impressed and thought, what an incredibly observant Gunny, and he didn't mention my ears. "And how 

do you know that I wear contacts?" The General asked. 

The sharp-witted Gunny replied, "Well, sir, it's pretty hard to wear glasses with no freaking ears." 

Answer to Military Trivia: NONE.  USS Midway commissioned 10 Sep 45.  (Look for a non military question in Oct PHK)  

September Dates in History 
 

1st - 1939 Nazi Germany invaded Poland triggering WW2 in 

Europe 

2nd - 1945 Japan formal surrender aboard the Mighty MO in 

Tokyo Bay ends WW2  

4th - 1790 Treasurer Alexander Hamilton establishes the 

Revenue Cutter Service, "Semper Paratus", forerunner of 

USCG. Happy Birthday Coasties  

 
9th - 1776 Continental Congress changes name of United 

Colonies to United States. Happy Birthday USA 

11th - 2001 NYC and Pentagon attacked by terrorists 

12th - 1981 IBM introduces something called a Personal Com-

puter. Model 5150 sells for $1565 [or over $4,000 today].  

Feeling old yet?  

18th - 1947 Happy Birthday US Air Force  

Note from MOAA Annual Picnic 
 

One of our wonderful cooks brought a dish but forgot to take home a stainless steel slotted spoon with black handle.  The 

owner can call George Sullivan at 623-2243.  If not claimed it will be donated to the Oahu Veterans Center. 
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Freedom (Continued from page 1.) 

I felt a need to ensure the crew focused on their normal duties. I instructed the other two pilots to began the preflight. I 

went back down into the cargo compartment to see what needed to be done and find the paperwork I needed to sign. The 

cargo compartment was now filled with numerous people from the mortuary affairs squadron. They were busy adjusting, 

resetting and overall preparing the cases for their continued flight. Before they began I asked who was in charge because I 

knew there was paperwork I needed to sign. I finally found a Staff Sergeant who was working an issue with the paper-

work. After it was complete, he brought it up to the cockpit for me to review and sign.  

There are moments in life I will never forget. For me, it's the days my son and daughter were born. Another occurred five 

months ago when I had to deliver the unthinkable news to a mother that her son was killed in Afghanistan and although I 

didn't anticipate another day like that this soon, yesterday was another. I looked at the paperwork I was signing and real-

ized the magnitude of the day. I glanced over the paperwork and signed. In a way, I felt I had taken ownership of these 

fallen soldiers. It was now my duty to ensure they make it home.  

After confirming the preflight was complete and the aircraft was fueled, I went outside to start my walk-around. As I 

walked down the steps, a bus had parked in front of the aircraft and unloaded eleven passengers. The passengers were fel-

low SEAL team members who were escorting the fallen back to the states. I stood at the front of the aircraft and watched 

them board. Every one of them walked off the bus with focus in their eyes and determination in their steps; just as I imag-

ine they do when they go on a mission. I made eye contact with the lead SEAL, nodded my head in respect and he nodded 

back.  

Finishing my walk-around, I stopped at the bottom of the stairs. I looked up into the cargo compartment; two American 

Flags and one SEAL Team Six flag hung from the top of the cargo compartment. Three of twenty transfer cases were visi-

ble; one with an American Flag and two with Afghan flags. I looked up at my aircraft and saw, "United States Air Force" 

painted on the side and I stood trying to take it all in. I wanted to make certain that I never forget these images. That I 

never forget the faces of the SEALS, the smell of the cargo compartment or the sun slowly rising over the landscape. It's 

important that I don't forget. We need to honor the dead, honor the sacrifice of the fallen.  

I understand my role in getting these fallen soldiers home is insignificant compared to the lives they lived and the things 

they did for our country. Most of it we will never know. All I know is every American should see what I've seen. Every 

American should see the bus loads of families as they exit the freeway headed for Dover AFB to reunite with their fallen 

or witness the amount of time, effort, people and equipment that go into ensuring our fallen have a honorable return.  

The very next day we took the same aircraft back overseas. We had leveled the aircraft at our cruise altitude and I walked 

down to the cargo compartment. No more American Flags hung from the ceiling. All the transfer cases were gone.  

Instead I watched a father lie with his son cradled on his chest, on the same spot that only yesterday held a fallen soldier. I 

watched a young girl, clutching a teddy bear, sleeping quietly where the fallen had lain. I realized that so many Americans 

have no idea where the fallen lie.  

I'm honored to be one that does.  

SEPTEMBER 28TH JOINT CHAPTER LUNCHEON -- HICKAM OFFICERSô CLUB  

SPEAKER: MAYOR PETER CARLISLE  

Place: Hickam Officersô Club Poly Gazebo 

Date: Wednesday, September 28    1100 Pay as you go bar opens    11:30 Lunch 
 

Pacific Lunch Buffet: Oriental Chicken Salad with Sesame Ginger Dressing, Java Slaw, Hunan Beef with 
Broccoli and Scallions, Hawaiian-Style Huli Huli Chicken, Shrimp Fried Rice, Stir Fried Asian Vegetables 

Sliced Seasonal Fruits -- Coffee/Tea Service 
 

Coordinators: Hawaii Chapter, Jim Gebhard 262-1165; Aloha Chapter, Mark Webster 734-5994 
Meal Cost: $18 per person -- RSVP NLT Friday, September 23  

(After the September 23 cut-off date for reservations the cost is $20 at the door.) 

_____ ______ _____ _____PLEASE CLIP AND MAIL IN YOUR RSVP____ ____ ____ ____ 
 

Name tags to read: ______________________________________________________________ 

Make your check payable to HAWAII STATE CHAPTER - MOAA 

No. of meals _____ at $18 = $___________ SCHOLARSHIP FUND: $_____________ 

COMMUNITY SERVICE: $___________ AMOUNT ENCLOSED: $_____________ 

SEND TO: HAWAII STATE CHAPTER MOAA - P.O. BOX 1185, KAILUA, HI  
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TUG  
by LT Jim Fromm, USCG, (Ret) 

 

Ho, Ho, Ho, Merry Christmas. I know, itôs a little early for that particular greeting but I heard Perry and Price talking about the Leon 
Day broadcast recently and thought it not too early to get ready for personalized greeting cards, wrapping paper and decorative labels 

good for any holiday or special occasion. The sooner you start on those holiday projects, the more practice time youôll have, and the 

better looking they will be, and the sooner you will get done so you can concentrate on other things. Like shopping. 

Those of you who have a creative streak might want to get away from the e-greeting cards that are prevalent today, from Jib-Jab, 

Jacqueline Lawson, and other sites, and let the folks you regularly send greeting cards to know that you are really thinking about 

them and not just saving time with a few impersonal mouse clicks. 

There are many free and low cost software desk top publishing programs (DTP) that you can use to bring your masterpiece to life. 

Iôll give a brief description of some of them along with the name of the company if you want to check them out further. Rather than 

provide URLôs for you, just do a search for the product name. You should see various sources to purchase from. First the commer-

cial products because they offer more features. Retail prices are shown, check on line for price bargains. 

These five have been rated by Top Ten Reviews, www.toptenreviews.com. The first three are the Gold, Silver and Bronze awardees 

for their product. Top Ten has reviews on many technologies and electronics. Check out their site before you make a dollar purchase. 

Serifôs PagePlus ($100).  Excellent for long catalogs and books. A feature called BookPlus allows you to build your book by adding 

table of contents, index and creating chapters. Easy to use, after some familiarity, but novice users may need to spend more time 

working with PagePlus. Graphics tools include 3-D effects, resizing and color and contrast corrections. Filters let you bevel and em-

boss, feather the image add drop shadows and more. 

Print Artist Platinum 23 by Nova Development ($50).  Nova says most projects can be completed in three steps. Select template, fill 

in your data and print. Of course, being the perfectionist you are, youôll want to tweak it up to meet your high standards. ñTonsò of 

graphics libraries to accommodate the large template section. A detailed tutorial to guide you through the steps makes it easy to use.  

Print Shop Pro v2.0 ($70). Print Shop has been around since the days of DOS. Broderbund used to issue Print Shop in a numerical 

sequence, i.e. Print Shop 4, Print Shop 19, etc. Excellent for novices. One of the better ones for working with photos.  There is a built 

in photo workshop to get that picture just the way you want to present it. Text effects are as easy as a right-mouse click. 

Microsoft Publisher ($140 standalone). Itôs also included in versions of Microsoft Office. Numerous fonts, thousands of clipart im-

ages, templates for page layout and formats. Templates for every style from single page flyers to origami. Publisher was designed 

more for the business and large club users. Over 600 templates, with more available for free download, primarily centered around 

business letters, cards, presentations, etc. Very easy to use, even for the novice. Adequate text tools with WordArt. This allows you 

to insert stylish headlines. Spell checker, thesaurus and proofreader are included. 

Print Workshop 2010 ($6.00, thatôs six dollars) from Value Soft. The price may be due to the 2010 in the title. More is not always 

better. Print Workshop has almost 8 million images; 26,000+ project templates, 560 fonts and 8,400 sentiments. But, it isnôt as pro-

fessional looking at the others. The templates are geared more for the home user, hobbyists, small single issue clubs, etc. Based on 

the price, you get what you pay for. 

The extras included in these applications range from templates 600 (Publisher) to over 26,000 (Print Workshop). ClipArt galleries 

range from 833 (PagePlus) to over 7 Million (Print Workshop). The number of fonts is also extensive, 200 in Publisher and 1,000 in 

Print Artist. 

And now, for the free stuff, with links. 

Scribus has many features of the commercial packages. It is the open source code family of applications. Scribus offers color correc-

tion, basic graphic tools. Even lets you create PDF files for emailing. The downside, it has a significant learning curve but a 

downloadable tutorial is available, also free. Visit www.scribus.net 

You can get a free starter edition of PagePlus at http://www.serif.com/desktop-publishing-software/ 

CDEarth offers the free desktop publishing package Scribus for a 25-day trial. If you keep it, youôll be subscribed and every 7-weeks 

receive a CD with 4 full version software applications. Go to http://www.cdearth.com/scribus-desktop-publishing.htm for the offer. 

Click on this link to visit the self-proclaimed Ultimate Resource in DTP, http://desktoppublishing.com/ to download free Christmas 

Clipart; free Photo Editing and Painting software; News and Photoshop tips links and online forums on major DTP applications. 

Avery has free downloadable label design templates to create labels of all shapes and sizes. Go to http://www.avery.com/avery/

en_us/ click on Templates and Software for at least 4 free downloads to create your own designs. There is a design wizard that works 

with Microsoft Word. Blank and pre-designed templates, on-line design and print, and more. 

For you Mac users, most of the items and links provided here have software for you, too. 

There are many more DTP and design packages available. Iôve just listed those that have been recently reviewed by the pros. If you 

are looking for something in a different language, you should be able to do a web search and find one that fills your needs. If you 

already have a DTP application but want more fonts, templates or clipart, a search will turn up a lot of those that are free. 

Read the fine print before downloading the trial software. These types have a specified time period, may have nagging pop-ups re-

minding you that you have X number of days left, why not purchase today, or have watermarks on the printed product. 

Find the application you want and check the Exchanges. You might find it cheaper and youôll get the CD along with installation in-

structions. CDôs are available with downloaded applications but it will cost you extra. 

Now, get to work on your holiday mailing lists and greeting cards. It is getting close, you know.  Aloha, Jim  

http://www.toptenreviews.com
http://www.scribus.net
http://www.serif.com/desktop-publishing-software/
http://www.cdearth.com/scribus-desktop-publishing.htm
http://desktoppublishing.com/
http://www.avery.com/avery/en_us/
http://www.avery.com/avery/en_us/
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Medicare and TRICARE for Military Retirees Who Turn 65  
 

What does a military retiree need to do when he/she turns 65? Does he/she need Medicare if the retiree already has TRICARE? 

Will he personally have to sign-up for Medicare or will TRICARE do this for him? Questions like these are normal for some bene-

ficiaries not sure of their options when celebrating their 65th birthday. 
 

TRICARE and Medicare are separate programs. Medicare is health insurance for people age 65 or older, as well as for people un-

der age 65 who qualify for Social Security disability insurance. TRICARE for Life (TFL) is TRICARE's Medicare-wraparound 

coverage and is available to all Medicare-eligible TRICARE beneficiaries, regardless of age or place of residence. In order to be 

covered by TFL, beneficiaries must have Medicare Parts A (hospitalization) and Part B (medically-necessary services like doctors' 

services, outpatient care, home health services, and other medical services) coverage. 
 

For TFL beneficiaries, Medicare is the primary insurance and TFL acts as the secondary insurance, minimizing out-of-pocket ex-

penses. TRICARE covers Medicare's coinsurance and deductible charges. After Medicare pays its part of the claim, TFL pays the 

remaining amount for any TFL-covered services and the beneficiary pays nothing. As the primary payer, Medicare approves health 

care services for payment.   
 

While there is no enrollment fee or paperwork associated with TFL, beneficiaries must sign up for Medicare. Retirees are encour-

aged to enroll in Medicare as soon as they become eligible to avoid late-enrollment penalties. There is a standard monthly premium 

for Part B coverage, but some beneficiaries may pay more depending on their income. For more information regarding Medicare 

enrollment, beneficiaries can call at 800-633-4227 or visit www.medicare.gov  
 

Beneficiaries who have further questions about TRICARE and Medicare coverage, can go to www.tricare.mil or call Wisconsin 

Physicians Service at 866-773-0404.  

Retroactive Coverage Closing for TRICARE Young Adult   
 

The opportunity to purchase retroactive TRICARE Young Adult (TYA) coverage for young adults back to Jan. 1, 2011 or thereaf-

ter, expires on Sept. 30, 2011. TYA launched in May 2011, and has shown a steady increase in enrollment numbers. As of July 31, 

almost 7,700 young adults have purchased TYA, which currently offers TRICARE Standard coverage for $186 a month. To qualify 

for TYA, uniformed services dependents must be under 26, unmarried and not eligible for their own employer-sponsored health 

care coverage. A premium-based TRICARE Prime benefit is scheduled to be available later in 2011. 
 

Beneficiaries may choose to purchase retroactive coverage if they've had significant health care expenses that weren't covered by 

other insurance, and once enrolled in TYA, may file a claim for reimbursement of costs for covered care. Additionally, young 

adults in the Continued Health Care Benefit Program (CHCBP) may elect to purchase retroactive TYA coverage and receive a re-

fund for their CHCPB fees.  

 

Those interested in purchasing retroactive TYA coverage must ensure their application form is received by the regional or overseas 

health care contractor by Sept. 30, 2011 and all premiums - both retroactive and the initial three-month payment - must be submit-

ted with the application. The application and payment can be dropped off at a TRICARE Service Center, or mailed or faxed to the 

regional or overseas health care contractor. To be reimbursed for covered services, receipts for care must be included when a claim 

is filed. 

Retirees Must Report Marriages to DFAS  
 

Retirees who marry or re-marry must notify the Defense Finance and Accounting Service (DFAS) to properly establish Survivor 

Benefit Plan (SBP) coverage within one year of the marriage. Getting a military ID card and entering the new spouse in the De-

fense Enrollment Eligibility Reporting System (DEERS) does not update pay records at DFAS or trigger SBP coverage. 
 

Retirees who originally elected SBP coverage for a previous spouse must send DFAS a copy of the marriage certificate together 

with a completed DD Form 2656-6 (SBP Election/Change), available online at http://www.dtic.mil/whs/directives/infomgt/forms/

eforms/dd2656-6.pdf. Retirees marrying for the first time may elect SBP coverage for their spouse with the same form, which must 

be received by DFAS within one year of the marriage.  (A retiree who married during retirement and declined SBP spouse cover-

age, cannot later enroll the spouse in the plan unless during a congressionally-approved open-enrollment period.  Enrollments dur-

ing open season normally result in penalties and extra charges for the retiree.)  The above-mentioned form can also be obtained 

from DFAS by calling 1-800-321-1080.   
 

Completed documents should be sent to: 

DFAS 

US Military Retirement Pay        

P.O. Box 7130 

London, KY 40742-7130  

http://www.medicare.gov
http://www.tricare.mil
http://www.dtic.mil/whs/directives/infomgt/forms/eforms/dd2656-6.pdf
http://www.dtic.mil/whs/directives/infomgt/forms/eforms/dd2656-6.pdf
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UP-COMING  CHAPTER  ACTIVITIES:  
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 

MAYOR CARLISLE SPEAKS  

 Hickam OôClub - Poly Gazebo 

September 28, 2011 @ 1130 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Annual Picnic 2011 

Bellows AFS Beach 

MOAA ANNUAL PICNIC BELLOWS AFS 


